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House Bill 1198 amends the definition ofa "sailing school vessel" and requires every vessel, 20
feet or longer, operated by a qualified entity providing sailing instruction to have a valid
certificate of inspection issued by the United States Coast Guard. The Department of Land and
Natural Resources (Department) supports this measure.

The Department's Boating and Enforcement divisions have enjoyed a long, fruitful relationship
with the United Stated Coast Guard (USCG) in maintaining safety on the waters ofthe State.
Our rules pertaining to boating safety standards and carriage requirements closely mirror federal
regulations. The Department is secure in saying that vessels inspected by the USCG meets or
exceeds the standards for vessel safety on our waters.

The added requirement of the certificate of inspection is yet another reminder to the students of
these sailing schools that safety is paramount and that regular inspection of any ocean-going
vessel they may board and/or operate is vitally important to the crew and passengers.

Regular vessel inspections for safety and seaworthiness also benefit the environment, helping
vessel owners and operators avoid accidents, sinkings and groundings due to mechanical failures.
For these reasons the Department supports the passing of House Bill 1198.
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Comments:
Recommend you change the definition of a sailing school vessel.

While I am in favor of having large sailing school vessels inspected by the coast guard, I
believe you should change the definition of a sailing school vessel that requires Coast Guard
inspection.

Generally speaking, Coast Guard regulations require vessels that carry more than six
passengers for hire (not counting crew and/or instructors) to be inspected.

The Coast Guard does not require vessel carrying six or fewer passengers for hire (again not
counting crew and/or instructors) to be inspected, although they do require that they be
under the command of a Coast Guard licensed operator.

I would recommend that you change the definition in the proposed bill to apply to vessels
carrying more than six students (not including instructors or crew).
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